Dear Mr. Roppolo,

Thank you for accepting my submission regarding the above-mentioned project, which I was unable to submit online due to technical difficulties.

My submission is as follows:

I love the design and location and firmly believe this space will be a great asset for Coffs Harbour. We need a cultural hub in the city center which can be assessable to all. Our current library, art gallery and museum are inadequate in size to serve a city of this size. Housing each of these important contributors to a healthy and vibrant community into "one" building in the city center where our residents and visitors can easily assess several venues in one visit by foot or vehicle, will benefit everyone. Selling off the buildings which currently hold Council offices and incorporating all council offices under one roof makes sense and studies show it is also economically the best option vs refurbishing these buildings and continuing with disjointed offices.

YES YES YES - the studies & consultation are complete. Build it!

Regards, Dayna Rauser 4/177 Edinburgh Street Coffs Harbour, NSW 2450